

Prairie Hills USD 113 **Wetmore Academic Center**



PO Box AB, 321 6th Street Wetmore, KS 66550 "Home of the Cardinals" Rick Schnacker, Principal

Telephone: (785)866-2860 Fax: (785)866-5450 www.usd113.org

Building Report June 2018 BOE Meeting

https://www.facebook.com/Wetmore-Schools-839200182793735/

Booster Club: The Wetmore Booster Club and school clubs are working concessions again this summer at Thunderhill as a fund raising event. Students and parents alike are working, which has been a positive relationship building experience for everyone involved.

High School Track: Congratulations to Curtis Bloom for placing 7th in the Class 1A Triple Jump at the State Track Meet! Congratulations to Coach Stiers and Coach Hanzlicek as well!

Summer Maintenance: Summer maintenance is well underway. Joe, Martha, and Kristina are working hard to complete the necessary items.

Summer Lunch Program: The summer lunch program started May 29 in both Wetmore and Goff. Currently, 30 lunches are being served in Wetmore and 15 in Goff. Participation numbers are expected to increase throughout the summer.

Vandalism Update: Jeff Vahling of Von Lintel Refinishing & Flooring, Inc. has completed the gym floor. We currently have the gym closed until June 11 to allow the floor to cure. Final painting is scheduled to be completed June 11-15; Clinton Dick and Jeff Wilson Painting Co. are completing the painting. Holton Carpet Outlet has replaced the carpet in three rooms.

Upcoming Events

- June 4-11 MS Boys BB Camp
- June 11 BOE Meeting @ Sabetha
- June 11-15 HS Boys BB Camp